
Meeting Minutes
City of Midfield, Alabama

City Council

The City Council of the City of Midfield, Alabama met in regular session on Monday, December 22, 
2014 at 7:00 pm with Mayor Gary Richardson presiding.

Pastor Spencer led attendees in prayer.  Mayor Gary Richardson led attendees in reciting the 
Pledge of Allegiance.

Tameeka Vann acted as clerk and conducted a roll call. The following persons were present:
 Councilor Janice Anderson, Councilor Jimmie Robinson, Councilor Velma Johnson and James 
Reasor.  Councilor Terry Adams absent.

Approval of Agenda.  Councilor Velma Johnson made a motion to approve the agenda.  The motion
was seconded by Councilor James Reasor.  All members present voted “aye”, passing the motion 
unanimously.

Approval of Minutes from last regular scheduled meeting:  Councilor Velma Johnson made a 
motion to approve the minutes.  The motion was seconded by Councilor James Reasor.  All 
members present voted “aye”, passing the motion unanimously.  

Approval of December #2 Bills $74, 585.21.  Councilor Velma Johnson made a motion to approve 
December #2 Bills $74,585.21.  The motion was seconded by Councilor James Reasor.  Councilor 
Janice Anderson, Councilor Velma Johnson, Mayor Richardson and Councilor James Reasor voted 
“aye”. Councilor Jimmie Robinson voted “nay”. Motion passed. 

Approval of Cost Report Notice: Councilor Velma Johnson made a motion to approve Cost Report 
Notice. The motion was seconded by Councilor Jimmie Robinson.  All members present voted 
“aye”, passing the motion unanimously.

Report from the Mayor:  Mayor Gary Richardson announced that the Western Health Clinic will be 
opening in January 2015 and he will let the council know the date. Mayor Gary Richardson wished 
attendees Happy Holidays.



Department Heads:  Chief Frank Belcher announced that his department broke up a burglary ring. 
Chief Belcher also wanted to let the council and mayor know that dispatcher Vickie Thomas’s 
father passed.

Sergeant Jesse Bell requested that the council consider revoking Crews Recycling’s business license
because he is operating his business in violation of the Ordinance 2007-7 Business License Code.
 Public hearing for Crews Recycling will be held on January 12, 2015 council meeting.

Public works director, Jeff Zissette announced that grass cutting season has ended. Councilor 
Velma Johnson inquired if this is the last Cost Report notice for grass cutting and Jeff Zisssette 
confirmed that there will not be any more billing until next grass cutting season.

Report from the Council:   Councilor Jimmie Robinson voiced his concern about his vote being 
recorded incorrectly regarding the Resolution for reimbursement. The Mayor and City Clerk 
apologized for the oversight and informed it was not intentional.  

Councilor Jimmie Robinson wished all in attendance Happy Holidays.  

Councilors Johnson, Anderson, and Reasor wished all in attendance Merry Christmas and Happy New
Year.

Report from the Public: None

Adjournment: Councilor Velma Johnson made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  The motion was 
seconded by Councilor Janice Anderson.  All members present voted “aye”, passing the motion 
unanimously.

 




